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Lisburn Cathedral

“The hopes and fears of all the years are
met in thee tonight.”

Four hundred years of worshipping the Father,
Son and Holy Spirit, of witnessing the Gospel,
of providing teaching from the Scriptures, of
being a place of prayer and of care for the
people of Lisburn, is a landmark moment in the
history of our Church. 

There are two important events I’d like to
invite you to come to early in the new year:
400 minutes of prayer on 7th January and
the 400th Anniversary Launch Service on
15th January 2023. These opening events of
prayer and worship are an expression of our
historic role and our ongoing witness in Lisburn
City, and as the Diocesan Cathedral for
Connor Diocese.

We are delighted that the Mayor of Lisburn &
Castlereagh City Council, Councillor Scott
Carson and the Bishop of Connor, the Right
Rev George Davison will be with us for the
400th Anniversary Launch Service. 

We invite all parishioners to these opening
events and to the many events in 2023 which
will mark this significant anniversary
throughout the year. We will also be inviting
former members of the church to attend, to
give us the opportunity to renew old
friendships and to look to the future knowing
that the redeeming love of Christ will continue
to be with his Church and people in Lisburn
Cathedral. 



P A G E  0 3

support their development, relief and
advocacy work in many countries.   Special
envelopes are available in the Coffee Room
or the side porch. Please give as generously
as you can this Christmas.

to celebrate and share the gospel of Christ
with even more people. 

You will see the details of our Christmas
Services and 400th anniversary events in this
magazine, please do enter fully in to these
and invite many others to hear the good
news of glad tidings that will bring the hope
and joy of Christ to their lives. 

Wishing you all a merry Christmas and Happy
400th Anniversary.   

Sam

An exhibition marking the 400th Anniversary
in the Irish Linen Centre & Lisburn Museum
launches on 25th January. 

The 2023 Cathedral Calendars are now
available in the Cathedral Coffee Room or
from the Church Wardens on a Sunday
morning. These would make an ideal
Christmas gift or momento and cost only £4!

For four hundred years our Church has been
sharing the message of the hope of Christ
and of Him casting out all fear- this is the
Christmas message of the Saviour born in
Bethlehem. God reminds us that He is with us,
and that He can give us peace- a peace the
world can’t provide. “Do not be afraid!” is the
most commonly repeated phrase in the entire
Bible.

St. Paul exhorts us:

“Now may the God of hope fill you with all
joy and peace in believing that you may
abound in hope.” 
Through receiving Jesus as Lord over our lives,
the hope and fears of all the years are met
and he casts out our sin and enters in to be
born in us today and forever. 

This life changing hope of the gospel that’s
been shared in our church for these 400
years is the still the life changing message to
inspire our life and witness in Lisburn
Cathedral. 

It is my prayer that as a family of believers on
this historic site in Lisburn we will take the
opportunity of this 400th anniversary 

Please do email 400@lisburncathedral.org
with names and contact details of former
parishioners for us to invite them to some
400th anniversary events.

BISHOPS' APPEAL

CHRISTMAS MARKET

A huge thank you to everyone who help in
any way with the Christmas Market on
Saturday 26th November. Between table
booking and the catering we raised
approximately £1200.

This money will be used towards the cost of
our 400th Anniversary Celebrations.

As we do
throughout the
year, we are
once again
supporting The
Church of
Ireland Bishops'
Appeal, to 

Rev Danielle McCullagh
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CHRISTMAS SERVICES
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400TH ANNIVERSARY 
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Start the New Year, and the
Quadricentennial celebrations, by
dedicating the year to God in prayer.

On Saturday 7th January we launch the
400-year celebrations with 400 minutes of
prayer!

Yes that’s SIX HOURS and FORTY MINUTES!
The Cathedral will be open from 9am to
4pm to allow you to drop in at a time that
suits you and spend some time in quiet
prayer and contemplation for the year
ahead. 

400 MINUTES OF PRAYER 

There will be guided prayer stations, for
adults and children, to help you pray
through the year ahead or just a quiet
space to spend some time with God.
Members of the prayer team will be
available throughout the day.

Please join us as we seek to put God at the
forefront of all our celebrations and plans
for the year.

Jill Lester 
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ENGAGEMENT WITH
WIDER SOCIETY 
Ken Gibson 
In recent months our rich history and its
contribution to Lisburn has provided
opportunities to engage with community
organisations and civic society.

Firstly, a group from the Atlas Centre on
Bachelors Walk were undertaking a project
which included an investigation into the
Sufferage movement and its impact. They
visited the Cathedral back in the summer to
hear how the exploits of the Lisburn
Suffragettes created mayhem including
planting a bomb at the Cathedral in July
1914 (if you want to hear more watch out for
one of our talks in 2023).

The completion of their project was marked
by the production of a banner, roughly 6
feet square which was unveiled in the
Museum by the Mayor in October, an event
that I was invited to attend. We hope to
borrow that banner for some of our 2023
events.

In October the Mayor unveiled 3 important
portraits of members of the Rawdon family
that the Museum had acquired (these are on
display in the Museum). Sir George Rawdon
is buried under the floor in the Cathedral
and amongst his achievements was laying
out the street plan of Lisburn, much of which
survives to this day. 

In the Autumn the Cathedral hosted visits by
2 groups - Lisburn Cross Community Group
and a senior citizens group from Portadown
spent a morning exploring our history and
our current Christian service and ministry.

Gordon Galloway was invited to make a
presentation to the Lisburn Historical
Society.

Finally, another group from the Atlas Centre
who are doing a photographic project on
old Lisburn spent a morning with us in early
November. They plan a publication of their
work and will give us a copy.

All of these opportunities allow us to interact
with wider society as part of our witness
here.

CATHEDRAL ARCHIVE/
HISTORY ROOM  

Probably few readers may even be aware
of hundreds of photographs, books,
magazines, leaflets and paintings that are
in a room on the top floor of the Cathedral
office building - known as the History
Room.

The photo shows but one section of that
room. 

Ken Gibson 



P A G E  0 8

ORDINATION
Rev Pete Meenagh 

On Sunday 25th September at St
Bartholomew's Church, Stranmillis, I was
ordained as priest/presbyter in Ordained
Local Ministry. It was a really poignant
memorable occasion.

I felt the call to ordained ministry back in
2007 and it has been a journey to be where
I believe God has called me. A verse which
was given to me in 2007 continues to come
to the fore today and it's Joshua 1 verse 9
"Have I not commanded you? Be strong and
courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be
discouraged, for the Lord your God will be
with you wherever you go." 

As we continue to minister in South Lisburn
our prayer is that we will know God's
guidance and that the Holy Spirit will  

continue to really move in power in the lives
of each person in that community to see
God's truth, hope and transformation in
South Lisburn.

Myself and Donna so appreciate everyone in
the Cathedral and South Lisburn Community
Church's support, prayers and
encouragement.

Blessings,
Pete

CATHEDRAL ARCHIVE/
HISTORY ROOM  CONT'D

We were delighted to hear at the end of
October that we have been awarded a
grant to allow us to engage the services of
a professional conservator. 

They will complete both a Collection
Condition Overview report and a Collection
Management and Maintenance Plan. 

Armed with those reports we hope to seek
further grant assistance to implement the
recommendations for future conservation,
storage and most importantly access.

We will keep readers posted as things
unfold.

Museum staff and other historians believe
this collection of artifacts is of significance
as it helps illustrate the development of
Lisburn and demonstrate the extent to which
the church, originally known as St Thomas’s,
now Lisburn Cathedral, made such a
significant contribution to the city.

Parallel with planning for the 400th
anniversary in 2023, we have been exploring
how that collection might be preserved and
made available to a wider audience.



SOUTH LISBURN COMMUNITY
CHURCH UPDATE 
Rev Pete Meenagh 
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This season in SLCC has been a blessed
one. As we began back in September we
have enjoyed getting back to regular
weekly community togetherness.

We have been meeting the first Friday of
every month for prayer.

Sunday services have been an
encouragement with an average of 30-45
gathering each week. We are thankful for
Erin, Rachel, Stephen and others who help
lead us in worship. 

We are thankful for our Sunday club and
the families and children who attend each
week. We have been blessed to have a
couple of extra helpers join us.

Common Ground music club runs on a
Tuesday night, and Chit Chat Cafe
continues on a Wednesday morning. 

We have been excited to run Alpha this
term with around 10 people attending. 

We were excited to have 3 of our TLG
young people transition to secondary
school with their coaches. This has been a
very special thing to have been part of. 

At the beginning of December we are
starting 5 new children and coaches on their
TLG journey. 

In the coming Christmas season we are 
 excited to have a family Christmas get
together on Saturday 17th December and
our community Carol service on Sunday 18th
December at 3pm.

Thank you for your continued support and
prayer as we seek to bring God's truth,
hope, love and transformation to South
Lisburn.

Pete
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Ruth Gardiner 

Pakistan Floods Appeal Update

A heartfelt “Thank-you so much!” to everyone
who has responded, at the end of summer, to
our request for donations to enable Tearfund
to help the people of Pakistan who have lost
their homes and livelihoods in the worst
floods in recent history. 

Some of you support the work of Tearfund
directly, but it was wonderful to give Tearfund
£1155 from Lisburn Cathedral for this relief
effort.

TEARFUND 

By mid-October the rains had ceased, but
flood damage remains and diseases such
as cholera, malaria and dengue fever are
big problems. Essentials for survival such as
food, clean water, cash assistance and
mosquito nets have been provided; shelter
too is needed for many families especially
as winter approaches.

Tearfund ask us to please continue to pray
for the people affected, for those
responding to this disaster, for the church
in Pakistan and for all who are acting to
address climate change. 

 LISBURN FOODBANK 
Harvest Donations 

A total of £1200 was raised through Harvest
Donations for Lisburn Foodbank. All the food
items were also delivered to the Foodbank.
Thanks to all who gave so generously.

A message from Lisburn Foodbank:
  
'We want to thank you all for your ongoing
support and amazing generosity in
particular this Harvest season, we are
being inundated with donations, it has
been such a blessing. THANK YOU!!'

Christmas Hampers

Also, a big thank you to all who donated
to the Christmas Hampers. The hampers
will be packed on  5th & 6th December
and distributed on 7th & 8th December
2022. 
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KIDZONE 

What a busy start to the year we have had in
Kidzone! 

We've seen the much anticipated return of
Kidzone Fridays which the children all
thoroughly enjoy each week (especially the
tuck shop!) 

We had a hugely successful Autumn event on
28th October when we welcomed many
members of our community to join us. 

In Kidzone Sundays we learnt all about what 

Andrea Johnston 
it is to be a Christian, to be part of a
Church family and all the wonderful things
that means to each of us.

We are looking forward to all the exciting
things December brings including our
Nativity and Community Christmas Panto.
See details below and get booked in!

Kidzone starts back on Sunday 8th January
and Kidzone Fridays on 13th January.  

For any information on Kidzone activities or  
events email: kidzone@lisburncathedral.org 

God bless,  Andrea 

mailto:kidzone@lisburncathedral.org


We have had a great start to Mettle this year!
We kicked off the year by starting a new
leadership programme called ‘Rooted’ for
Years 12-14. The heart behind this programme
is to equip our young people with leadership
skills and encourage them as they go deeper
with their faith to become resilient disciples. 

We started this programme with a weekend
away to Coleraine where we had Daniel and
Jess Nelson from Railway Street Presbyterian
along to share their story and advice of how
they continue to grow deep roots as followers
of Jesus. We also had Johnny Wilson from
Newtownbreda Baptist leading worship for
us. This was a fantastic weekend of
fellowship and fun! ‘Rooted’ continues to
meet monthly and we are following the Rick
Hill series ‘Deep Roots of Resilient Disciples’.
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METTLE NEWS 

Rooted weekend 

Laura Kilpatrick  

In September we also had another very exciting
weekend away at Connor Takes the Castle! We
had 30 young people and leaders from the
Cathedral come along to have fun paddle
boarding, play lots of games, worship together,
learn from God’s Word together and simply
hang out - it was a fantastic weekend! A huge
thank you to Christina for organising the
weekend with all the youth groups within the
diocese.

Photos from Connor Takes the Castle 



METTLE NEWS
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It’s been a fantastic start to the year and
we have lots planned for Christmas! This
includes our Mettle Christmas Ball on
Saturday 3rd December from 6:30pm to
late. The tickets costs £12 and can be
purchased by contacting Laura, our youth
worker. The night will include dinner,
games and lots of dancing! Tickets must
be purchased by Sunday 27th November. 

We also will be having a Christmas Bake-
Off and Christmas Movie Night before we
finish for Christmas. 

Mettle Drop-in starts back on Tuesday 3rd
January and Mettle Saturday on 7th
January. 

Please contact Laura on
mettle@lisburncathedral.org if you have
any questions. 

Merry Christmas!

Mettle Saturdays were also back! We started
a new series on ‘Discipleship’, looking at
what is a disciple, why we become one and
how we live as one. It has been amazing
having our young leaders from ‘Rooted’ help
lead these evenings by helping out with set-
up, tuck shop, games, worship, talks and
prayer - BIG THANK YOU! Also a big thank
you to our Mettle leaders and new volunteers
for all the hard work they put in!

We had our first Mettle Motivation service in
October which included ‘Couch Time’ with
Sam Shaw. It was great hearing Sam’s story
on how he became a follower of Jesus and
how he continues his walk as a disciple. Our
Mettle worship band led our praise and our
very own Rebekah hosted the evening!

Mettle Saturdays 

mailto:mettle@lisburncathedral.org
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CAMEO  

Our Autumn/ Winter programme resumed
after the Summer break with a salad lunch
followed by an excellent talk by Denise
Acheson who as many know was part of The
Cathedral Ministry Team a few years ago.

Michael & Evelyn McCune 

Denise Acheson  

In early November the Rev.Derek Kerr gave us
an extremely engaging talk on the life of our
late Queen and the Royal Family.

Derek had many amusing anecdotes and also
brought along a lot of memorabilia which the
Cameo members found very interesting.

As we approach the end of 2022 we are
looking forward to our Christmas Craft
event on December 1st with Heather
Gibson.

Then our last Cameo meeting will be our
annual Christmas Dinner on December 15th.

Many thanks to a very hard working Cameo
team for setting up, providing food,
arranging lifts and for making everyone
who comes along feel so welcome.

We continue to welcome new members
and look forward to seeing others come
along to enjoy the company and craic!

Cameo starts up again on January 12th
2023.

If you wish to find out more about Cameo,
please speak with Michael or Evelyn
(07412421122)



MEN'S FELLOWSHIP

GEM will be going out for coffee to Haslem’s
Hotel on Thursday 8th December at 7pm.

After Christmas we will continue our
discussions based on Vaughan Roberts’ book:
True Friendship. We will be looking at chapter
4 on Tuesday 17th January at 7.30pm at Cathy
McElhinney’s house. 

For more details contact Jayne Martin
(07891507829) or Cathy McElhinney  
(07525336173)

GEM usually meet on the third Tuesday of
each month and all women are welcome!

2023 Lisburn Cathedral Men’s
Fellowship dates

The Men’s Fellowship will resume in the New

Year. Please mark the following dates in

your diary and we will update you with

further details as they are confirmed:

Tuesday 31 January 2023 at 7.30pm

Tuesday 7 March 2023 at 7.30pm

Tuesday 2 May 2023 at 7.30pm

 

GEM
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Also please join us at The Irish Men’s
Convention on Saturday 25 February 2023
@ Assembly Buildings, Belfast.

Richard Coekin will speak on Revelation’s 7
churches “A Message for the Churches”.
Richard Coekin is senior minister of
Dundonald Church in London and director
of Co-Mission, a rapidly expanding church
planting network. Richard is a founder
member of the London Men's Convention
and is also involved in ministry in
Parliament. He is the author of A Few Good
Men and Our Father.

You can book tickets for the Irish Men’s
Convention at irishmensconvention.com/



HOMEGROUPS 
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COFFEE ROOM

CoffeCoffee Roome Room  

Home Groups 
 

Now serving fellowship and food 

for hungry souls! 
 

Most weekdays
(Daytime and evening)




Starts back week commencing Monday 9 January 2023
 
 



CAP
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Paul Baillie   

LISBURN Christians Against Poverty (CAP) 

"I honestly don’t know what to say!
Feeling a bit emotional to be honest! Yes,
that would be another stress alleviated!
Thank you for all you are doing to help us!
Its appreciated beyond what we can
show." So said a new client recently as we
started on the journey out of debt with her
and her partner.

It has been some 8 years since we were
launched in Lisburn Cathedral and we thank
GOD that we have filled our quota of 2 new
clients per month over those years. CAP HQ
in Bradford provides the specialist advice for
our clients and for this we pay them £500
per month. 

We are now supported by 15 local churches
and individuals and have a team of 2 debt
coaches and 8 befrienders and a publicity
team member. Whilst the debt coaches
explain and deliver the process of debt
relief, the befrienders give support and
encouragement to their clients until they are
debt free. 

The intention is to bring them along to a
local church where they can learn about
God and become followers of Christ. It can
take between 5 months and 5 years for a
client to go debt free and so befirenders and
clients can build a very special relationship.

CAP not only deals with Debt via its 20
centres in Northern Ireland but also the
causes of debt via CAP Money courses, Job
Clubs and Life Skills Groups.

We are also blessed in Lisburn by working
closely with the Lisburn Food Bank, and
again this year our clients will benefit from
a Christmas Hamper, thanks in part to your
generosity.

You may not hear much about what we
are doing as it is confidential but be
assured we do all we can to fulfil our vision
‘TO MEET OUR CLIENTS NEED AS BEST
WE CAN’.

Please be on the look out for those who
may be in need of our service. You will find
CAP leaflets available in the Cathedral or
if you wish to find out more about what we
do, please speak to me or a member of
the CAP team.

Have a Happy Christmas and try to make it
a better one for someone else.

Paul Bailie
Lisburn CAP Manager



AS THE HEAVENS ARE HIGHER THAN THE
EARTH, SO ARE MY WAYS. (Isaiah 55: 8-9)

While things continually change and life
moves on quickly, it is so reassuring to know
that our God does not change and is forever
faithful and true. At Abaana, our desire and
passion to make a genuine difference for
good in the lives of the boys and girls living
in poverty in Uganda remains undiminished.

We are so thankful for a number of key
projects moving forward.

St Mary’s Kagoli
To date over £53k has been raised out of the
£80k target to enable the provision of 2 new
classroom blocks and latrines for the children
and their teachers at St. Mary’s. We hope to
commence building work for the first
classroom block before the end of this year.
What a difference this will make!  See our
latest Newsletter for more details.

Christmas Gift Scheme
This Christmas we want to provide Christmas
Gifts to over 1800 sponsor children. The gifts
will include personal items for the sponsor
children and also food for them and their
families. If you would like to help, just visit
our website www.abaana.org/store
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ABAANA NEWS
Neville Jones  

2024 – Abaana’s 25th Anniversary.
As we look back over the last number of
years, which have been full of change and
challenge for everyone, we are humbled and
so thankful for God’s goodness through all
our amazing supporters in reaching out to
the boys and girls and their families in
Uganda. While the difference you have
made to countless lives across Uganda may
be hard to appreciate, be in no doubt that
God has blessed so many through your
prayers and support. Plans are underway for  
a number of events to mark this special
birthday!

New Life Choir 3
God willing, we hope to welcome back to
Northern Ireland, the much-loved New Life
Choir during 2024! We can’t wait to have 20
amazing children and their chaperones with
us once again. Watch our social media and
website for more details.

It is hard to put into words how much your
prayers, encouragement and support mean
to so many children and their families in
Uganda, and to the Abaana team. Thank you
so much for partnering with us, as together
we seek to bring genuine hope of a better
future to children living in poverty. 

Best wishes for Christmas and the New Year,
from everyone at Abaana.

https://www.abaana.org/store


P A G E  1 9  

PASTORAL INFO

New to Lisburn ?
Welcome to Lisburn Cathedral. It gives us
great joy to welcome new people to worship.
It is our desire to provide a caring worshipping
community where through teaching and prayer
we grow and mature as Christians who know
Christ and learn to follow him as our personal
Lord and Saviour.

Registration
Then following prayerful consideration, if you
decide the Lord is calling you to commit to
worshipping regularly in the Cathedral, the
registration forms will enable you become
members of the church. These forms can also
be filled out should you have moved house. We
can only store information with the consent of
those who are registered members and this
information enables us to serve the needs of
our members more effectively. Registration
forms are available for download on our
website, and printed copies are available in
the porch of the Cathedral. If you need any
assistance accessing these please contact our
Administrator by phone or email.  

Weddings 
Christian Marriage is the most important
decision any couple can make together. All
couples are asked to attend Church each
week, attend the Marriage Preparation Course
and uphold Christian standards as they
prepare for their Marriage. 

All dates should be checked with the Dean
before booking with hotels as the staff and
Cathedral may not be available for specific
dates. A Wedding Information sheet will be
provided to couples, which should be returned
to the clergy, before a firm booking is taken.

Baptism 
What a joy it is to welcome the children of
believing Christians into the fellowship of
Lisburn Cathedral through baptism. The
Clergy should be contacted to provide the
parents with the ‘Baptism at Lisburn
Cathedral’ leaflet. You can download this
leaflet from our website:
lisburncathedral.org/family-celebrations

Once parents have read this information
they may decide to bring their baby for
baptism or thanksgiving service. Both
parents should be regular attenders at
Lisburn Cathedral and have the clear
intention of bringing up their child in the
fellowship of the Christian Church. 

The purpose of our Children’s Ministry in the
Cathedral is for all children to have the
opportunity to come to a personal
relationship with Jesus Christ as Lord and
Saviour. 

Funerals 
Please notify clergy or staff immediately
upon serious illness or death of parishioners
for support and guidance. The Clergy
should always be consulted before any
funeral plans or times are arranged. 

Hospital & Nursing Home admissions
Not every hospital has a chaplain and
therefore we are no longer automatically
informed about admissions, so we would
value your help in keeping us up to date
with parishioners  who are unwell.

After 2 years of restrictions, we would be
delighted to visit those in hospitals and
nursing homes.



CONTACTS 



Rector 
Dean Sam Wright 

11D Magheralave Road 
T: 9209 0260 / 07515775505

E: sam.wright@lisburncathedral.org 
Sam’s day off is Monday 

 

 Vicar
Rev Danielle McCullagh 

82 Thornleigh Drive 
T: 9243 8258 / 07964882269

E: danielle@lisburncathedral.org 
Danielle’s day off is Monday 




Ordained Local Minister
(Responsible for South Lisburn Community Church)

Rev Pete Meenagh
T: 07812724244

E: pete@lisburncathedral.org  



Youth Worker
Laura Kilpatrick
T: 07832201366

E: mettle@lisburncathedral.org



Children's Worker 
Andrea Johnston 
T: 07725754654 

E: kidzone@lisburncathedral.org 



Hon Secretary  
Mrs Rachel McIlwrath 

E: rachelmcilwrath@gmail.com 



Hon Treasurer 
Mr Richard Thompson 

T: 9266 7059  
E: treasurer@lisburncathedral.org




Church Wardens 
Mr Philip McConnell

T:07702092716



Miss Grace Broddle  
T:  07856082492

E: gracebroddle@hotmail.co.uk



Administrator
 Angela Montgomery

T: 92602400
E:angela.montgomery@lisburncathedral.org 




Wedding
4th November | Emma Dennison & Ryan Irwin
  
Funerals
18th October | Mildred Dougan
25th November | Tom Cherry

Baptisms 
25th September | Indie Hall and Eli Hall 
children of Jocelyn and Peter

23rd October | George Dikibo 
son of Tamunotonye and Miebaka
 

27th November | Max Millar 
son of Caroline and James

FROM THE REGISTERS
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The Church office is open:
Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday
9.30am - 1pm

Christmas holidays
The office will close at 1pm on Thursday
22nd December 2022 and reopens at
9.30am on Thursday 5th January 2023

OFFICE HOURS

mailto:sam.wright@lisburncathedral.org
mailto:danielle@lisburncathedral.org
mailto:danielle@lisburncathedral.org
mailto:rachelmcilwrath@gmail.com

